
Dear parents, carers and children, 

It has been another busy week here at Brighstone. We have had visits and visitors aplenty this week! Ivy Bee class welcomed three visitors. 

On Monday, as part of their English focus on Shackleton and his Antarctic expedition, a lady from Brook called Gill came to speak to Ivy Bee 

Class. Gill has actually visited the Antarctic twice! Firstly on an organised tour and then as part of an environmental project monitoring    

albatross (see later in this Buzz for more details and photos). Ivy Bee class also enjoyed a visit by Lucy (Alfie M’s mum), who talked to the 

children about the sort of vegetables that might go in a spaghetti Bolognese. They cooked this today, and it looked and smelt delicious! I am 

also told it tasted delicious too (see the photos in this Buzz). They also welcomed the PCSO who talked about online safety. You can read 

more about this later in this Buzz. Linked to this, I enjoyed visiting their PSHE lesson this week in which they were discussing the pros and 

cons of social media. The children had to take sides and gather ideas before taking part in a debate. They were extremely articulate and 

could weigh up both sides very well.  

Honey Bee class had a very exciting trip to Brading Roman Villa on Wednesday, as a culmination of their History unit of work. 

They impressed the staff there with their expert knowledge on the Romans, and had a great time exploring the impact that the 

Romans had on our society. They then had an amazing tour of the villa which they learned actually meant 'farm'. Then they made 

their own mosaic coasters.   

On Thursday, the EARA group led an assembly about our new Cosy Cabin and new friendship stops. They prepared and 

presented the whole assembly themselves, which included creating the PPT, performing short sketches and puppet 

shows for which they wrote the scripts themselves, and answering questions from the rest of the school. They have 

also created a rota for the Cosy Cabin Carers, who will be on hand to provide support at lunchtimes, and ensure that 

the Cosy Cabin is being used respectfully and calmly. I am extremely impressed by their hard work, independence, 

team work and how proactive they are. Well done to the EARA group! 

We are delighted to say that we had a team representing our school at the Interschool Dressage Competition today. The  

girls all did brilliantly well and rode superbly, and have come away with a WIN for team Brighstone!!! They supported 

each other throughout and showed great team work. Violet also got an individual 3rd overall and Bethan got an          

individual 1st. Well done team Brighstone! Big smiles all around :) (A huge thank you to the parents/carers who helped 

the children take part in this competition.)  

This morning we had two very excited children when we announced the name of the dog in our Guess the Name of the Dog     

competition. We are proud to announce that Toby and Charlotte are now the happy owners of Dave! Well done to you, and I 

hope you enjoy looking after him and giving him lots of cuddles. 

We will be holding our Easter service next Thursday at 1.45pm in St Mary’s Church. All are welcome; please let us know if you will be coming 

along. 

I hope you all have a lovely weekend, and I look forward to seeing you on Monday.  

With best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

Learning and Achieving Through Love,      

Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship theme is Forgiveness: Putting the past 

behind us 

In the Bible there is a book of songs and poetry called Psalms. The    

following words are from Psalm 32: “Happy are those whose sins are 

forgiven, whose wrongs are pardoned.” 

These words tell us that forgiveness brings peace of mind and happi-

ness. But first, there are three little words that are very important to 

say to the person who has been upset. Can you think what they are? 

What could you say to someone who has said sorry? 

If we hold on to the hurt feelings they can damage 

our friendships. We call it ‘bearing a grudge’, and it 

can feel like a tight fist. 

 

Praying with open hands 

 

Dear Lord, 

Thank you that you forgive us completely. 

When people hurt us, please help us not to hold grudges, 

And instead, ask for your strength to 

forgive. 

Amen 

 

“Just as the Lord has forgiven you, so you must also forgive  

others.” Colossians 3.13 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.55 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of 

immediate harm 
Contact us: safeguarding@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Speak with our DSL Mrs Jones in the school office 
You can contact the NSPCC: 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

Wind Song 
 

When the wind blows 
The quiet things speak. 

Some whisper, some clang, 
Some creak. 

 

Grasses swish. 
Treetops sigh. 

Flags slap 
and snap at the sky. 

Wires on poles 
whistle and hum. 

Ashcans roll. 
Windows drum. 

 

When the wind goes— 
suddenly 

then, 
the quiet things 
are quiet again. 

By Lilian Moore 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

 

Figures of speech—similes and metaphors 
 

Similes 
The words like or as are used to compare two things. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Metaphors 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Can you make up some of your own? 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 20.3.23 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 95.37% 

Late marks this week: 3 

Baguettes now available on  

Tuesdays and Thursdays instead 

of JPs (ham, cheese or tuna) 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 1 

Macaroni Cheese Bangers and Mash Roast Turkey Beef bolognese Fish Fingers Option 1 

Veggie Sausages Tomato Pasta Tomata Pasta Veggie bolognese Quorn dippers Option 2 

Dessert Ice cream Jelly Cookie Apple Crumble Shortbread 



Bumble Bee Ellie and Theo H - for excellent behaviour in PE with a different teacher. 
Rufus - for excellent recall of materials vocabulary in Science. 

Honey Bee Dan & Sammy - for their excellent persuasive speech writing. 

Ivy Bee Nico & Leigh - for their excellent speech writing. 

 

Bee-Haviour Flo - for ALWAYS being a wonderful role model, showing a love of learning and 

respect for everyone. 

Sports Bee Leigh - for showing courage by playing a football match and scoring two goals!! 

Theo F—for creating an excellent dance about The Very Hungry Caterpillar. 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

Online Safety  
On Thursday this week our local PCSO, Catherine Quinn, and Mrs Jones ran a 
session with Ivy Bee class about the laws and acts that the police use to help 
keep children safe online. The children asked lots of interesting questions and 
were very knowledgeable about what they can 
do to stay safe when using their devices and 
any social media platforms. 
 
Topics covered included: 
- Think before you press send 
- The age of criminal responsibility 
- The laws and acts that cover online usage 
- The pros and cons of Social Media 
- Mental health and online usage 
- Time limits on electronic devices 
- What to do when you feel unsafe online: save evidence, block, report and tell 
an adult 
- Personal space and boundaries 
- If something doesn't feel right, it is probably wrong - tell an adult 
 

 

 

 More information can be found here 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

https://www.safe4me.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday, the EARA group led an assembly about our new Cosy Cabin and new friendship 

stops. They prepared and presented the whole assembly themselves, which included creating 

the PPT, performing short sketches and puppet shows for which they wrote the scripts them-

selves, and answering questions from the rest of the school. They have also created a rota for 

the Cosy Cabin Carers, who will be on hand to provide support at lunchtimes, and ensure that 

the Cosy Cabin is being used respectfully and calmly. I am extremely impressed by their hard work, independence, team work 

and how proactive they are. Well done to the EARA group! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Honey Bee Class—Brading Roman Villa 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Ivy Bee Class—Visitors and Cooking 

Ivy Bee class welcomed three visitors this week. On Monday, as part of their English focus on Shackleton and his Antarctic 

expedition, a lady from Brook called Gill came to speak to Ivy Bee Class. Gill has actually visited the Antarctic twice! Firstly on 

an organised tour and then as part of an environmental project monitoring albatross. She showed us a selection of her photos 

on the Antarctic coast and South Georgia. There were many penguin and seal species and icebergs; she explained how they 

become sculpted by the wind and waves. Gill has visited Shackleton's grave and the cove where he landed on South Georgia. 

She went during the summer months when the temperature ranged from -5 to +5 degrees and was glad of the modern    

clothing as she said she couldn't imagine how Shackleton and his men survived in what seems like little more than woolly 

jumpers. 

The class listened well and asked interesting questions. It was an excellent opportunity to hear about some real life             

experiences to add an extra depth to our learning. 

 

 

Ivy Bee class also enjoyed a visit by Lucy (Alfie M’s mum), who talked to the children about the sort of vegetables that might 

go in a spaghetti Bolognese. They cooked this today, and it looked and smelt delicious! I am also told it tasted delicious too. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

They also welcomed the PCSO who talked about online safety. You can read more about this later in this Buzz. Linked to this, I 

enjoyed visiting their PSHE lesson in which they were discussing the pros and cons of social media. The children had to take 

sides and gather ideas before taking part in a debate. They were extremely articulate and could weigh up both sides very well.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are delighted to say that we had a team representing our school at the Interschool Dressage Competi-

tion today. The  girls all did brilliantly well and rode superbly, and have come away with a WIN for team 

Brighstone!!! They supported each other throughout and showed great team work. Violet also got an in-

dividual 3rd overall and Bethan got an individual 1st. Well done team Brighstone! Big smiles all around :) 

(A huge thank you to the parents/carers who helped the children take part in this competition.)  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New planters coming to school 

This week, Mrs Johnstone met with Southern Water and a charity called Groundwork. Together they are running a SuDS 

planting scheme which aims to reduce run-off of clean water from our roofs to lessen the water 

going into our drains at times of heavy rain. Loss of permeable landscape has meant higher peak flows, serious flooding,  

pollution, damage to property and habitats, and contamination of groundwater sources.  

SuDSPlanter® is a uniquely designed rain garden which captures rainwater runoff from roofs, rather than leaving it to flow into 

 the drains and sewers, potentially overloading the system. It’s a cleaner, greener more sustainable way to guard against  

today’s increasing risk of flooding and contamination. The SuDSPlanter® provides water storage in dry or drought conditions, 

 as well as storm storage designed to cope in wet environments. This makes the planter ideal for our changing weather 

 patterns, combatting the increasing flood risk and water scarcity which we face.  

 

They have agreed to supply 5 larger planters and 9 water butts which will trap the water and use it 

to water the planter. Each planter is made of recycled material and comes with water retaining soil 

and a collection of native plants known to be drought and water logging resistant. 

 

The planters are arriving next week and our school council will be organising the planting with 

Groundwork at the start of next term. 

 

These planters and water butts will help our local environment by reducing flood issues and 

providing attractive environmentally friendly planting. 

 

Here is an example of a planter: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

See if you can spot them when they are delivered! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Coronation Literacy Project 

The Lord Lieutenant is inviting all aspirational young poets and writers to submit a        

composition to celebrate the King’s Coronation on May 6th.  This invitation is open to all 

young people aged 18 and under.   

The entry judged to be the most appropriate and inspirational will be chosen to be read 

out (by the author, if willing) as a reading at The Isle of Wight’s own Coronation               

Celebration Service on May 7th. In addition, a booklet of all suitable compositions will be 

produced as a lasting commemoration of the Coronation. 

The composition should be no less than 50 and no more than 250 words long and can be a 

poem or prose. It should have the Coronation as its main subject and should reflect both 

youth and age. 

If you are interested, please email the school office for a Composition Entry Form. 

The closing date is 31st March. Please hand all entries into the school office. 

 

 





Key dates this year 
 

 

 

 

 Wednesday 29th March: Messy Church (KS1 morning; KS2 afternoon). 

See letter for further details (emailed and available on the school    

website) 

 

 Thursday 30th March: Easter service at 1.45pm—all welcome 

 

 Friday 31st March: Last day of term 

 

 Monday 3rd April - Friday 14th April: Easter holidays 

 

 Monday 8th May: Extra Bank Holiday (due to the King’s Coronation) 

 

 Tuesday 9th—Friday 12th May: Y6 SATs 

 

 Sunday 14th May: Walk the Wight 

 

 Tuesday 16th May: Royal Coronation Junior Prom at Osborne House 

(details to follow nearer the time)  

 

 Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June: Half term 

 

 Monday 19th—Wednesday 21st June: Y4 Kingswood residential 

 

 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 Friday 21st July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 

 

 

 
























